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www.donemanaps.com        02871398633       Principal: Mrs G Hay B.Ed. (Hons.) PQH
22nd May 2020
Dear Parent
Yesterday Peter Weir, Minister of Education, made a statement to the Assembly in which he stated ‘there will be no overall reopening of schools during the remainder of this academic year’ and ‘Subject to medical advice and safety it would be my aim to see a phased reopening of schools, beginning with a limited provision for key cohort years in late August, followed by phased provision for all pupils at the beginning of September…For all pupils it will involve a schedule with a mixture of school attendance and remote learning at home’.
This means that we will be continuing on this journey through unprecedented times for longer than we all expected.  We don’t know what the post Covid New Normal will look like just yet, but we will continue to do our absolute best to support our children and our families.  
All of our staff have been working very hard during lockdown to prepare the online learning materials for our children and these will continue for the remainder of the academic year.  We will also be very busy preparing our school premises for the phased reopening mentioned as soon as we receive the necessary guidance from the Department of Education and the Education Authority.  I will continue to keep everyone informed via our App and Facebook page and hope everyone remains safe and well.

In June we usually enjoy a lot of fun activities including extra outdoor learning, sports day and our prize giving assembly.  We are going to encourage everyone to still enjoy these fun things.  When it is sunny, play outside – the home learning can always be done on the rainy days!  We will be changing our home learning for the month of June to a more thematic approach with teachers planning the following theme weeks for all the children to join in with:  
Miss Sayers Eco Week 1st – 5th June (Also Footie Fun Day Week)

Mrs Timoney Art Week 9th – 12th June

Mr Potts Health and Wellbeing Week 15th – 19th June

Miss Nutt STEM Week 22nd – 26th June

If you need to borrow a device, please get in touch and we can discuss this option.  

We would also like our children to take part in the IFA’s Footie Fun Day in lieu of sports day.  All the information can be found at https://www.irishfa.com/irish-fa-foundation/grassroots-and-youth-football/footies-fun-day.  It runs during 1st – 5th June and children can participate at any time during this week.  Please send us photos of your children taking part in the events to me at ghay546@c2kni.net and tag the IFA in them too (@IFAFootballDev, using the hashtag #FootiesFunDay).  
I will also be doing a prize giving video to announce our end of year achievement awards.  In advance of this could those who have cups and shields at home please return them to the school foyer on Wednesday 27th, Thursday 28th or Friday 29th May (ensure social distancing when entering the foyer please).
As always, we are very grateful to you all for your kind emails of support and we very much hope everyone stays safe and stays well.
Kind regards,

G Hay

(Principal)
